

A.S.I.S. Fellowship Service Conference
June 25th-June 27th 2021
Olivet Blue Mountain Camp
Hamburg, Pennsylvania
Minutes

Eric D.-Chairperson
Erik F.-Co-Chair
Alyssa T.-Secretary
Bill A.-Literature Coordinator & Anonymi Foundation Agent

Friday Evening 6/25/2021

Bill A.- Announcements about the facility and cleaning up after ourselves.
17th annual FSC announced for 2022.

There will be regular updates as far as the treasury is concerned so we can keep up with how much we have. The financial accountability will be up on the website.

The Ohio FLC will be held this year in November, we have 13 registrations so far and 1 for the New Jersey FLC. We need registrations for the NJ FLC.

Mickey-Tomorrow everything will be on Zoom not tonight right?

Bill-Zoom tomorrow starting in the morning

Mickey- No one from the US?

Bill- The NL and Sweden, and some of the other European groups.

Eric-What time?

Bill-9:30am we will have the zoom. 8am we will have breakfast then start promptly at 9:30am.
Any other announcements?

Eric-If any of the groups have their proposals they need to be turned in at the beginning of the conference. Do any groups have any proposals to turn?

Bill-Alyssa can look through the group reports to find any that might have been sent with their group reports.

Anyone who didn't register has to get with me after this so we can get your email and info registered.

Eric-Lets open this meeting with a moment of Silence followed by Serenity Prayer

SERENITY PRAYER*

Eric-There has been a lot of growth and a lot of good things happening. We are going to go around the room and introduce ourselves and let everyone know we are here to support ourselves.

Introductions

****Group Reports****

Group Reports:

The War is Over Findlay, OH

THE WAR IS OVER! Group of Narcotics Anonymous is physically located in Findlay, OH. We are a Closed Meeting and we do not endorse attendance verification papers. We host two meetings a week, Wednesday at 9pm Gray Book study, and Thursdays at 7pm Baby Blue Basic Text study. We currently have two separate facilities for these meetings. Our format for both meetings consist of reading a paragraph out of the literature and opening up the floor for sharing on the paragraph.

When our facilities were forced to shut down in 2020 we began meeting on zoom since we could no longer meet in person. Due to the attendance and participation on zoom we continued to offer access once we were able to meet in person again. At that time we gained quite a few Home Group members from all over that participated in that manner for a time but since have left the Group. We averaged 9 addicts in person and 4 addicts online over the last year. Meeting attendance has fluctuated quite a lot over the last year ranging from 25 addicts in person and 15 addicts online to 2 addicts in person and 0 online. We have been in agreement to keep access to our meeting open to those that want to join on zoom unless our Group's Conscience decides otherwise. If that happens we have discussed closing our meetings to zoom and adding a meeting that is strictly on zoom instead of hybrid.

Given the amount of change in the Home Group members we have had over the last year things have been somewhat rocky and at times uncertain. Some members left the Group or stopped attending our meetings the more we discovered and discussed our message of total abstinence from all mood-changing substances and mind-altering chemicals. Group Conscience meetings at the time were very difficult and even ended at times with members getting upset and storming out. Some just stopped showing up all together. Given the difficulties we have had 3 members become totally abstinent this year that were willing to be open-minded to the message of Narcotics Anonymous. We also had one member leave the Group to start a new Gray Book meeting in Findlay. Given all these changes we now have 5 active Home Group members.

This has definitely been a painful year of growth for our Group. We have been getting a negative response from the other Groups in Findlay that don't study historical literature written by addicts for addicts or stand on total abstinence. We recently had a situation where addicts wanted to debate and argue that message in a meeting and when we made it clear that we were not going to argue about it they got up and left. This event resulted in a controversy amongst the recovery community in Findlay and emails to the local area service committee reporting the incident in an untruthful manner looking for action to be taken on our Group. There has been a lot of fear and uncertainty at times among our Group in carrying a clear Narcotics Anonymous message because of the reaction to it. We continued discussing these issues in Group Conscience and are trying to move forward in a positive direction without being in conflict with the local fellowship. It has been difficult at times to maintain an atmosphere of recovery due to outside issues being brought into the meeting. Our Group Conscience process has shifted slightly. We were using the A View Of Narcotics Anonymous Group Conscience IP and inventorying our Group by the questions that the IP asks as well as running through all Twelve Traditions but in May decided to go deeper into inventorying our Group on one Tradition a month. We

decide to use the Practicing Those Principles In All Our Affairs document for the inventory questions. We feel this has helped our Group a lot with understanding the Traditions on a deeper level and seeing where we fall short.

After a couple of us attended the FLC in Tabernacle New Jersey our Group decided to try hosting a literature conference outside Findlay, OH at Camp Berry. It was originally scheduled for the third weekend of March but had to be postponed due to covid 19 restrictions that prevented us from being able to sleep on the campgrounds. The conference was rescheduled for November 18-21 and our Group is looking forward to it.

We are happy to be back at the FSC this year and this is our first year in Hamburg. We hope we can grow together in unity and more effectively carry the message of Narcotics Anonymous to the addict who still suffers in the year to come.

In Loving Service,

THE WAR IS OVER!

A Way Out Group - N.A. in Zwolle & Emmen

Our Group currently has 10 people who participate in the Group conscience. We meet on Sunday, Monday, Tuesday and Friday in Zwolle and on Wednesday in Emmen. Average number of people at the meeting is between 3 and 9 people.

In the past year we where forced to come together on Zoom for a while. After some time we where welcomed back into the facility where we meet. In January we started a new meeting in the city Emmen on Wednesday. The Key to Recovery Groups is what we called the meeting. We have a Homegroup member who lives there and there where no N.A. meetings in that area. On Wednesday we drive to Emmen together with the people who want to join, also we have had new people coming in already. At this moment we have around 5-8 people there weekly. In time this can hopefully grow into a Group that has its own members and conscience.

Our meetings:

- Sunday: literature study. We read Informational Pamphlets.
- Monday: literature study. We read from the Grey Book, and the Dutch translation.
- Wednesday: literature study. We read from the Grey Book, and the Dutch translation.
- Tuesday: literature study. We go through the Steps one by one and read from the Review & Input Form of the Dutch translation of the 3th Ed. Rev. With original 4th and 9th Traditions.
- Friday: literature study, speaker meeting or Grey Book Reflection meeting.

Our Group has decided to invite a speaker to share once in every 2 months on Friday. We want to invite Dutch speaking recovering addicts and record the shares to be made available on the webpage. This way we can create a Dutch speakertape database. We believe that this can help the newcomer that comes in. The first speaker meeting we had was a success.

Active motions:

- We are at the moment investigating how we can communicate better with other Groups.
- We are at the moment investigating if we as a Group can take on the responsibility of maintaining the Dutch webpage. Now this is done by a member, and no one else has access to the page. What if something happens, this kind of questions are we discussing.

Our Group participates in A.S.I.S. and is present at the F.S.C. and the E.F.S.C. We love to hear more from other Groups and members this weekend and hope to discuss how we can keep continuing building our Homegroup and reaching the still suffering addict.

Public Information:

In the past year, as a Group, we have done a couple of things to keep on growing as a Group. First of all we continued meeting on Zoom, to be able to keep coming together and provide a place for addicts to still have contact with other recovering addicts. And as soon as possible we started meeting physically again, and have been ever since.

Other efforts we took:

1. We remained active. Not only in terms of meetings, but also in looking for ways to make the meeting more attractive. We worked on a folder rack with our Group name on it. We also found 2 foldable folder racks we use in Zwolle and Emmen. This sounds stupid maybe, but traveling together to go pick these up, clean them together before the meeting and be grateful for having these things, we feel excited.
2. We remained visible. The idea started in another Group to create a Public Information bike, and we also looked into the possibility. This was possible and we took some weeks to work on it together and now have a bike with a sign on it that we move around town almost every week. We also had a couple of days where we drove around to put up posters again through town, and also in others towns now.
3. We kept meeting and talking about our Public Information efforts. Every Sunday before the meeting we come together to talk about the things we can do to stay active as a group in our Public Information efforts. Every member that joins on Sunday helps out and we help each other throughout the week in our actions. This includes; reaching out to organisations, treatment facilities, printing posters and flyers, sending these out, etc. At this moment we are contacting housing corporations and companies that have many employees, to ask them if there are possibilities for putting out posters inside their buildings. We have posters now in a couple of buildings around town.
4. We keep working on our relationships as group members. We try to keep each other involved and connected to what is going on in the Group. We try to get newcomers involved by asking them to help out, and give them responsibilities. This helps for the atmosphere and growth as a group.
5. We started a new meeting in the town Emmen. This includes the needed PI efforts to become visible in this new town. We put out posters, flyers and started contacting organisations in that town.
6. We have a member working on the Dutch webpage that has had some work this year as well. We can see the webpage being found by people more often.

These are the things that we are putting our energy in at this moment. We have 5 meetings a week, around 8 members and sometimes more addicts coming to the meetings. It is exciting to see the growth in the past year, despite the pandemic. At the same time we know we need to keep doing these things if we want to keep on growing.

Experiences with Public Information

As Homegroup, we have been working on PI efforts for several years now. It started with writing a flyer in someone's backyard, which we took to another Homegroup for input. After this we started making a poster. We sent this flyer and poster to general practitioners and organizations with an accompanying letter. We also sent e-mails. This brought us in contact with several organizations where we were allowed to give a presentation.

We found out that in our city we could hang large posters for free on 13 places. Soon we drove around occasionally with a car, pot of glue and brushes to provide the signs with new posters. We also visited supermarkets and community centers to leave posters, business cards and flyers.

Lately we as a group started to move a bicycle through the city. Not just a bike, but a bike with important information. In an accessible way. There is a sign in the bike with the text: Drug Problem? www.nahelp.nl and the N.A. Logo. This idea came from someone from another group who suggested this.

What effect does this have on our recovery and our group?

As a group we have now for about 2 years the agreement to take time on Sunday to think about what we as a Group can do in the field of PI. It is our experience that it is important to have such an appointment as a group. This keeps us focused on our goal. Members of our group indicate that participating in this kind of activities has a positive effect on them.

A group member shares:

"While putting up posters I noticed that it was not about me. This makes me happy and I feel a connection with the members of the Group and my recovery. It gave me a special feeling to put the poster at the same place where I saw the poster, which made me go to N.A.. This gave me the feeling that this makes sense, this was a beautiful moment. Every few days now I walk around the city to move the bike, then I'm not busy with myself but with something bigger. Then I come home satisfied. Time for a second bike."

Three years ago our group had 2 or 3 members. At this moment our group is growing and we have around 8 members. Partly because of the PI activities, more addicts find our group. In addition, this kind of effort creates an attractive atmosphere in the Group and meetings. The whole process from idea to execution gives energy and positivity. We can all contribute, discuss and shape our new ideas, this is attractive for new people.

A group member shares:

"I enjoy being together and coming together. For example, cutting out the adhesive letters to stick on the board. And discussing new ideas. That does me good because I feel more and more connected with the whole group. Now we are going to start a new meeting in a city where there is no N.A. yet, here too we will visit doctors and start with PI"

From the moment new addicts join our Group, we try to involve them in these activities by inviting them. What we do is informal and collaborative. Just being busy without pressure creates a relaxed atmosphere, where we get to know each other better and grow closer to each other. Everyone gets the chance to contribute and to get the feeling of belonging. Sometimes we sit with 6 people folding flyers or cutting letters for example. Or we drive with a full car through the city to put up posters.

As group members we learn about responsibility, commitment, social behavior and communication. This service never stops and is a creative and active process. There is always something to do. As a group we made a presentation that we want to give at organizations. Our goal is to make it known in our city that Narcotics Anonymous exists, so that addicts looking for help can find us. We do this by focusing our efforts on being visible and also on transferring information to professionals who may come into contact with addicts. As a Group, we are also growing in these efforts. We learn by doing. We learn about the Steps, the Traditions, each other and recovery.

Thank you for listening or reading this report

A Way Out & The Key to Recovery Group

Finally Free, Sweden

Status: 4 years.

Meetings: Monday -Tuesday- Wednesday Thursday- Friday- Sunday . Closed meetings. Four different locations. No announced ending. (Sunday's).

Literature studies. Literature topic meetings.

We stand for total abstinence and announce this in every format. Grey Book meetings in Swedish Tuesday-Friday (reading the Swedish translation/interpretation of the Grey Book). Speaker meetings every month. We have to new committed members. All of our meetings is hosted on Zoom as well as in physical form, so called "hybrid" meetings.

Not that many newcomers, some visitors. Attendance: 1-16 addicts. 6 committed members.

PI/H&I efforts

nahelp.se.

Posters.

PI every three months at a rehab center Ljusdal. (Postponed due to the pandemic)

Free literature.

Group helpline.

Service posts

GSR.

Treasurer.

Secretary.

Vice secretary

We have guidelines for service in the Group. We have Group conscience meeting once a month.

Separate Group inventory once a month.

Ongoing literature projects: Translation Baby Blue (second run through), going over all IP's. Reading the translation of the Grey Book (two meetings per week)

Difficulties: newcomers. To get more members involved in Group service.

Upcoming services: Meetings. Do more PI.

The Rabbit Meeting Media PA

This is the Rabbit Meeting Group report for the FSC2021. We currently have 3 home group members - Kathy F, Mike M, William C. Our first meeting in over a year was on June 8, 2021 outside at Pappones Pizzeria in Media, PA with 4 in attendance. Starting on page 1 of the review and input form of the basic text. The meeting has not been meeting since Delaware County has been in quarantine starting in 2020 and health department restrictions for limited gatherings inside for the Covid-19 virus since that time. Currently there are no restrictions on outdoor meetings and we plan on meeting each Wednesday evening from 7pm to 8:45pm.

The Most Perfect Vehicle Group

The Most Perfect Vehicle Group was formed in September of 2019.

We meet Tuesdays and Wednesday nights at 7:00pm in Woodstown NJ.

We are a closed meeting for addicts only and we do not verify attendance documents.

We study the Grey Book on Tuesday nights and the Baby Blue on Wednesday nights.

We are currently the only meeting in New Jersey that isn't a part of the NAWS inc service structure, we are not registered with NAWS, the local Region or local area.

We currently do our own Public Information by placing flyers in local shops and the post office.

We believe in Total Abstinence from all mind altering mood changing substances and at one point the local area had brought up our Group during an area service committee meeting during 2019. They considered us a "Rogue" Group and some even said we were not considered to be a N.A. Group.

We contacted every trusted servant in the area by email and explained to them that we are autonomous and we aren't affecting other Groups or NA as whole. We also welcomed them into visiting our Group at any time.

In 2019 we held a New Year's Eve Celebration and had speakers from different states come and speak.

We had about 50 or more through out the night show up from other states and all over New Jersey.

In 2020 we had planned on having a History Day in March, due to Covid-19 we had to postpone the event and have not established a date yet.

We also put together the North Eastern Coast Traditionalist Gathering and co-sponsored it with other Groups including the Rabbit Meeting, The Historical Perspective Group, and a Different Look Group; in July of 2020. With this event we had created a meeting list together that lists meetings in PA, NJ, DE, & NY; all the Groups are using the Grey Book or Baby Blue.

We are planning on having the 2nd Annual North Eastern Traditionalist Gathering this coming July and we will have various workshops on different topics of service, as well has a BBQ and Fellowshiping.

In September 2020, we organized the Fellowship Literature Conference with the Historical Perspective Group in Tabernacle NJ.

At the event we had worked on various pieces of input and review literature and are planning on meeting again this coming September.

Our Group was forced to close the doors to the physical meeting space for a short period of time and met in town behind our house holding bonfire meetings. We went from utilizing Skype, to Zoom, to meeting back Face to Face in a short period of time. We decided to not become Hybrid but to just meet in person. Since then we have had little attendance but we keep our doors open and use the Group as a vehicle to carry the message in other ways.

We have been in contact with several jails and requesting information about doing H&I and we also have a Public Service announcement on our local TV channel.

We are keeping the doors open no matter what and carrying the message to the addicts who still suffer.

Hengelo, NL

Hengelo Group consists out of ten Home Group members. We meet on Tuesday, Wednesday (Enschede), Thursday, Saturday and Sunday. At every meeting we have some service positions like: - Greeter - Chair person - Literature person - One treasurer per meeting (we have multiple treasurers, to spread the risk for diseased thinking) - Coffee servant - Key keepers - Info Line servant. This year we started to keep track of our seventh tradition in an online spreadsheet. Every treasurer has the rights to edit the spreadsheet. The treasurer only has to enter the money that comes in and goes out and everything will be calculated automatically. The other treasurers have the rights to view all the other spreadsheets, but they cannot edit them. This way there will be more transparency.

We have an attendance between seven and twenty plus people from various places (also members from the south and the group from Zwolle and Emmen visit regularly). Every change in our meeting schedule can be found on the website. The Wednesday meeting in Enschede is still being sponsored by the Hengelo Home Group, at the moment they have their own service team and are moving towards self-sufficiency. All our meetings use literature written by addicts, for addicts, and is financed through our Seventh Tradition, so we can give it away freely to the still suffering addict. This also counts for all literature we present on the table at every meeting. We read from the Gray Book on Thursday and Sunday. On Wednesday we read from the IWHW '85. We only read the Steps out of that book. On Tuesday and Saturday we read the rough draft version of the translated Basic Text Third Edition Revised. With Original 4th and 9th Tradition.

Our members believe in Total Abstinence from all mood changing and mind altering substances as the cornerstone of our Program and we stand strong on this. We do our best to carry a clear N.A. message. We believe in the Twelve Traditions, not in concepts. Our Home Group is committed to the ASIS-structure. Our meetings are a healthy environment for addicts seeking recovery. Before we start the Group Conscience, we start with prayer to invite God into our room. After that we always read the complete Second Tradition. This way our personalities and egos have less chance of taking over the Group and we make space for a loving God to express Himself in our Group Conscience. Newcomers, visitors and addicts returning after relapse are welcomed back in a loving and caring manner. Support is offered to any drug addict who wants what we have to offer and join our way of life (Third Tradition).

We also participate at the Fellowship Service Conference (FSC). We have hosted the European Fellowship Service Conference (EFSC) five times now. Only the next edition will be hosted by groups from the south. Our Home Group has (co)hosted many little events, done by addicts for addicts, like translation days and flowread days. Some other projects include things like writing our own IP's in open-participation and translations of Traditional/old school materials like the Step Writing Guide. A while ago we also started writing our own I.P. This is a work in progress. We also started with making our own presentation, so we can inform professionals of our existence and what we do. The rough draft translation of the graybook is finished and will be used for future translations in open participation. One member is still translating the IWHW'85.

Looking at our finances, we spend every Euro we have on the following: literature, keytags, PI material, group supplies, carrying the message and rent. If there is some money left, we send literature to Groups in the Netherlands and on an international level. We can support them, because we are financially

stable, and our members are committed. We print and bind all our literature and we are fully self-supporting (Fourth and Seventh Tradition).

There is a strong atmosphere of recovery. People from other Groups and newcomers say they like it and recovery can be found in our meetings. We believe in the NA philosophy as found in our Basic Text and we keep close contact with members from other groups who believe in the same. These members are all across the Netherlands, but also far beyond the Netherlands. We reach a lot of addicts. We learn and grow as individuals in personal recovery, but also as a Home Group. We are getting more understanding and experience with Group Conscience and how to apply the principles found in the Steps & Traditions.

Take it Easy group Rotterdam

How the idea started for a meeting in Rotterdam.

First part is the experience from Pieter.

Dec 2017 translation day in Rotterdam that was my first introduction to the asis structure

Feb 2020 the translation weekend Baby Blue Basic Text with the original 4th and 9th tradition in Sittard where the journey continued and I got so much positive energy that I slowly started to delve into it, the profitable structure came out of my throat and I no longer felt connected, I thought it was outrageous that money was being made on the backs of addicts, it was time for a new road and the journey continued.

I went to look for the meetings more in Zwolle, Hengelo, Sittard, Venlo, Roermond and Enschede and there I felt a real connection, I heard recovery in a way that came in.

I went to the EFSC in Delden in Sept 2020 with the intention of getting information and support to also set up a baby blue meeting in Rotterdam together with my previous sponsor and 3 other fellows who were also interested, between October and Feb this year there have been developments that fellows dropped out and 2 others joined and we started online because it was difficult to find a location where we could hold a meeting.

Finally held the 1st official physical meeting today and we were right 1 newcomer who called Hermen through the website last Saturday and passed on my number so she could be at the meeting today and she helped make coffee and felt at home on after the meeting she told me.

Amazing how NA works.

It has been a great experience for us as a service team and we can't wait until next week to hold the 3th meeting and are looking forward to the EFSC weekend in Sept in Hunsel where we can now join as a Take it Easy group, I know that I sat on the couch with the microphone last conference and said my vision for the next conference is that we come with members from Rotterdam and can say we have a meeting in Rotterdam, look what God gives us

Status: new meeting in Rotterdam since 14 June 2021

Meetings: Monday evening (closed meeting)

Literature studies: basic text revised 3th edition with the original 4th and 9th tradition (Baby Blue)

We stand for total abstinence and have only free literature, it's written in our group policy.

At our first meeting we got 1 newcomer, Attendance: 4 addicts. 4 committed members.

PI efforts

nahelp.nl

Posters./flyers.

PI in grocery store, health center and on the street

Free literature.

Group helpline.

Service posts:

Coffee person (newcomer)

Chairman

Treasurer.

Literature person

We read every meeting 2 lines from the baby blue Dutch translation and once a month we read a tradition.

We have Group conscience meeting once a month.

Separate Group inventory is at the next group conscience on the agenda

Translation weekend in Sittard (the Netherlands) on the agenda

3 members are going to the EFSC in Hunsel (the Netherlands) 16 Sept. until 19 Sept.

Big Hugs from Rotterdam

Grateful Wake Up

Group hosts virtual meetings M-F; live meetings have begun to open up 3 days per week M>W>TH

Continue to maintain hotline number

Established a Group Home page: www.gratefulwakeupgroup.net

Outreach:

Print & distribute free literature upon request to individuals and facilities (3 halfway houses, 1 treatment center in NC)

Provided support to the Russia group for literature translation, bulk literature selection for distribution and seed funding for printing.

Partnership with the HOPE Group printing and distributing literature to prisons.

Have supported the development of two new groups: Russia and NC

Creativity:

We host one Gray Book Reflection Writing meeting per week. We implemented the use of the Etherboard for collaborative writing.

We have collated our collection thus far for sharing and input. This is also regularly updated posted on our webpage.

Recovery First, Allentown PA

Recovery First Group

Allentown PA

Group Report 2021 FSC

We just got both are meeting restarted since the virus hit us. We were kept out of our meeting facility by the church to May of 2021

We meet Monday and Wednesday Nights at 7.30 PM

On Monday Night we are a Baby Blue Step Meeting
We have in attendance 2-3 Addict since reopening and are in need of support

On Wednesday Night we are a Baby Blue text meeting we read around 3 pages a meeting and then discuss what we read.

We have in attendance 1-3 addicts in attendance since we reopened up

We are in need of support we are printing flyer sup for both meeting and will be working with Historical Perspective Group to start a P-I project to get the message out there that we are here to help any addict who wants to find recovery from addition and wants to find a new way to live.

Our Group is 42 years and 3-Month-Old We are the oldest Group in the area. We started in March 27, 19879 and pan on continuing meeting and to rebuild the Group. Great message of recovery we were involved in the Writing of the Basic Text an plan on being involved in the new found literature movement hosted by the FSC Groups.

We voted on all motions on the Conference Agenda

In Service

Recovery First Group

Bill Allen

484-951-3305

Matrixmatclub@yahoo.com

Historical Perspective Group, Allentown PA

We have been meeting back in Cedar Church since March of 2021. We were meeting since July 2020 after they allowed us to meet in the parking lot till It got too cold than they left us back in the church till the End of November. Then we temporarily move to Bethlehem PA from December 2020 till March of 2021. That is when we return back to Cedar Church

We have around 13 to 24 People a meeting

We study 3 pages out of the Grey Book and then have a discussion

Conference Agenda

We voted on all motions on the Conference Agenda

The Grateful Grey

We meet via zoom and are changing our day to Wednesdays at 6:30 beginning in July. If/when we can return to our facility on the Onondaga Nation, we will become a hybrid meeting. The meeting has 3 to 8 participants every week. As I Christine am the only homegroup member I will be refraining from carrying a conscience at this meeting.

A Different Look Group

Literature Study, Closed Meeting, For Addicts Only, Saturday, 8PM,

Due to the pandemic, we switched to Zoom in May 2020. We briefly re-opened in November and kept the Zoom platform running. We restarted in person meetings in May and we're keeping Zoom running as long as people show up. We average about 8 addicts in attendance, half in person, half online.

Freedom Group - Billericay

& Recovery in Action group - Ipswich

Like most groups it's been an unusual year. As a result of the Pandemic and restrictions we unfortunately had to close all our physical meetings. We quickly set about setting up online Skype meetings to cover all the evenings we currently did (5 in total between the groups). We also set up a WhatsApp group and invited other UK free literature meetings and groups to join and post details & links for meetings daily. This has proven a useful tool and been good to be able to add newcomers on to help get them to meetings and also in contact with members. Sending out literature by post or online to new people. We have also managed to maintain our Group Conscience meetings via Skype during this time also.

Whilst the closure of the physical meetings kept us apart locally, it did allow an opportunity to bring us together more across the country and our meetings had regular visitors from other areas as well as from our overseas friends (Netherlands) which has been great.

We have so far now managed to open one venue in Billericay and have two of our physical meetings open with another soon to follow in July hopefully, including a new addition of a Skype link set up so people are still able to join the meeting via online.

Ipswich are currently working on securing new venues to open physical meetings again.

We've had numerous newcomers over the year still able to find us and attend meetings, a few of which hopefully seem to be getting the message and having a go. Hopefully we've helped sow the seeds for the others so they know NA is here when they're ready.

It's been a difficult time especially for the newcomer, the online meetings have been a great lifesaver but the experience and atmosphere of a physical meeting and gathering of addicts is so important. It's good to be progressing back to it.

Sending love and hugs from the UK

One Year Miracle Group

A few NA members got the idea to start a meeting in their own town with a clear and pure NA message. These thoughts and energy led to starting a home group under the name Miracle Group. All the energy was converted into actions and many preparations were made such as making the reading cards, the meeting format and asking for help from other groups. We needed this help and experience from the other groups in the Netherlands. It was clear that it was going to be a Greybook meeting.

On April 13, 2020, the Miracle Group Venlo of Narcotics Anonymous started due to Covid with its first Greybook meeting on the Zoom platform and counted 3 members at that time. After 10 weeks of meeting on Zoom, on Monday June 8, 2020 it was finally time to start Physically in the Youth Church (Jongerenkerk) of Venlo. We are very lucky with this beautiful meeting location in the church, this also contributes to the atmosphere. The meeting then still had 3 members and 9 visitors. The meeting then still had 3 members and 9 visitors.

After one year the Miracle Group now consists of 7 steady group members and an average of 25 visitors. We get newcomers regularly, almost weekly, and more and more people want to join us. We notice this especially in the enthusiasm, the energy before, during and after the meeting and for example also in our group conscience. The last time, 15 addicts were present. We see as a group that addicts keep

coming back and we see addicts growing strongly who are still relatively early in recovery. We are a very close group and have a lot of contact with each other. We help each other where needed and we love each other despite our flaws. As a group and as individuals we look at ourselves and we make everything discussable. The group is bubbling with energy and everything shows that it is a real unity where everyone is equal. With this we try to make people enthusiastic for recovery and a home group and invite them to participate actively.

What we notice is that a lot of visitors come early and stay late on the Monday evening at the group. This tells us a lot about the wonderful feeling that prevails at our meeting. The atmosphere of recovery is unique in that there is an intense connection during the meetings. This is partly because we translate small pieces (one or two paragraphs) of literature as a group and study it during the meeting. Using the text, we try to share our own experience, strength and hope as group members. We also make each milestone a celebration and cheer up the room with balloons.

All sponsors and sponsees have a daily commitment to the program and to each other, and they carry it out. Sponsees grow and become sponsors themselves, together we share the pure message of recovery and grow closer as a group. We have fun before and after the meeting and are willing to look at ourselves as a group and individuals. Our service positions are all filled, we have additional committees for public information (P&I) and we have a committee that does literature and printing. They are accountable to the group and it all runs extremely well.

As a group we make sure that newcomers get a newcomer kit and we make sure that we are in close contact with newcomers, they are the most important person with us at the meeting because we can only keep what we have by giving it away. We realize this very well as a group. We are receiving newcomers, we welcome them, they get a big hug and we have a chat with them. A newcomer always gets our phone numbers and a basic text book from NA. We give these out from the group for free just like all our literature at the meeting. We actively ask newcomers how they experience the meeting and from the feedback we get, we hear that they immediately feel very much at home. This in turn gives us energy.

With many group members we also visit the other meetings of other groups in the Netherlands to learn from each other and to spread the message of recovery there as well. The great thing is that the members of these groups also visit our meetings, and we have a lot of contact with each other. Because of this we look for each other and we grow as a fellowship. All homegroup members also are going to participate at EFSC 2021.

The last few weeks we have been very busy with P&I. We now have good contact with the local government to put up posters and have already received permission to do so. We have been telling who we are and what we do. This has been received very positively. There are also flyers and posters at various doctor's offices in the region. We try to make ourselves so findable that people from the street or those who need help can find us.

Today, 1 year later, we have grown so much that we are busy opening the 2nd meeting. For this we are talking to another location, near the other location. We hope this will take shape soon. We notice that we need to welcome people and that there is a need for this form of recovery with a clear message from NA. We feel a responsibility to keep the meeting open and to accommodate people and guide them in the program. Only we can understand and help them.

In loving service

Members of the Miracle Group Venlo of Narcotics Anonymous

Hope Group Nebraska Report, Paul H

If this report is a bit late; please please forgive me is my fault. My Brother In Arequipa Peru died Friday from the virus and time froze. It has been tough for our family. We pray sometime we can attend the loving ASIS yearly meeting, with fellow loving free givers.

The Hope Group supports any member or group that gives out free NA literature, anyway we can. We try sending literature anyplace in the world where there is a need, including Africa, Canada, South America, Mexico, England and Russia. Also providing hope in all 10 of our Nebraska Prisons and many jails in the USA that have not ever heard of NA; with our basic text

We have learned from experience and from fascinating NA predecessors are NA literature written for free out of Love for us by NA members, is a mandatory tool enhancing our 5th tractions and 12th step. Providing it at truck stops, pawn shops, motels, missions, Library's, treatment centers etc along with prisons. This has helped our personal recovery and is our Gods purpose for our group.

The Tecumseh prison has a couple NA meetings going by the inmates with our Lit, when allowed (virus still holding us up) we hope we can get something started in the Omaha Nebraska Juvenile detention center.

We will continue supporting ASIS with pray, financially as needed and anyway we can.

All our Love from the Hope group. Member Paul H. 402-270-4945 marineblue@live.com

Bill A gives the Anonymi Foundation Agent's Report:

Anonymi Foundation Agents Report 2021 FLC Report

There has been no action needed by the Anonymi agent on your behalf

Historical Perspective Group paid for the copyright on We Are Not Doctors I.P waiting on copyright back from the copyright office.

Naws inc. sent the Swedish Webpage www.nahelp.se an email asking them to take down their Literature that it is illegal to have it posted on their webpage. The Swedish Group said they would deal with it in their Group Conscience

I informed the Group if they needed our help, we are here to assist in this matter. They have not requested are assistance no till they request assistance we will keep posted on this issue if needed to assist.

In Loving Service

Bill Allen

484-951-3305

Matrixmatclub@yahoo.com

Mickey-I have a question. Has anyone from the WSO contacted you about the webpage in the US?

Bill A.-No just in Sweden and they are probably going to go after the Russian website we set up and the Iranian one and he will be here from Iran to talk about it.

Mickey- That would be important then to claim the URLs and link the pages to Nahelp.org.

Daniel-Did the Anonymi Agent receive our Autonomy Statement from the Grateful Wake up group?

Bill- No we are still waiting on that. (Talks about the importance of the Autonomy Statements and how then the Anonymi Foundation can help protect the groups who have them)

Sean- I know our group has asked for help to see what we need to write on an autonomy statement.

Bill A.-We already have it written for you.

Sean-We have been asking and we haven't gotten anything

Alyssa-I will email it to you.

Bill-Go ahead and email all the groups the Autonomy Statement.
Any other questions on our report?

No questions

Bill-Literature Coordinator Report (See attached at the end of these minutes)
Any questions on that report? My reporting is done for tonight.

Eric-Any other reports?

If not I am going to read the itinerary.

We are going to have a grey book meeting tonight. They are getting wood ready

Reads the itinerary

Friday: Meet and Greet around 6pm then Group Reports at 8pm

Saturday: Breakfast at 8am, More Group Reports in the morning, Voting on old motions no discussion at that time. New motions, then open forum discussion. Saturday dinner. Sunday Breakfast at 8am, New Business, pack up and clean the facility.

Eric-If you heard that a group said in their group reports that they need support please reach out, please help support them. Anything else?

Mickey-Our group is a non member participant of ASIS. We stand on non membership because we are part of the area in New Jersey. Our group is an active participant into bringing conflict resolution into the face of WSO. We have been bringing the conflict directly to WSO for a long time now. We have hosted several events and have invited WSO to come. We have emailed all the conference participants directly which really upset them. We have also invited them to conflict resolution workshops. Billy, Hermen and Erik and ARNA and our HG made a presentation and an 8 page letter called Re-imagining NA Service as a Fellowship. That was submitted to the world board as FIPT Project.

Bill-I want to make a point of Clarification that I did not represent ASIS. I wasn't representing the conference. I was giving the history and presenting how it all got started and how it happened.

Mickey-If we joined ASIS then we would be blamed for how we are doing it.

Bill-We aren't worried about that. We would never tell your group it can't do what it is doing. As a member of NA I would join you.

Eric-If we have nothing else let's circle up in Prayer

Saturday 6/26/2021

Bill-Gives Updated Treasurers Report

Eric-If anyone has any proposals this year they need to be turned in.

****Serenity Prayer****

****Introductions from Zoom International Participants****

International Group Report Readings

Bill-(To Petter from Sweden) Did you all decided to respond to the letter you received

Petter-We have not responded yet. We received a Cease and Desist. We are listening to suggestions from the Anonymi Foundation and others but have not responded yet.

Arash-How do you get newcomers?

Petter-We need to do PI and we are slowly growing from doing PI.

Leo from the Osnova group in Russia shares what his group has been up too. Their attendance is about 6, they give out Greybooks and Baby Blues. They translated the Little White Book into Russian they also translated the baby blue but it's not approved by their group yet. They discussed starting an Infoline. This is just the beginning of the process and I am hoping it will grow. It is nice that groups from all over the world are supporting and helping us.

Bill- Leo are those girls from the mountain area of Russia who you were doing translations with, is your group in contact with them?

Leo-We are not in contact with them any longer. We have other people who are interested. We have created a webpage.

Olaf from the Open Your Heart Group in Thailand shares what his group has been up to-The Group is not really joining the ASIS service structure. We are using books written by addicts for addicts. We continue to look for free literature and old school free step writing guides creating a meeting for people to choose what they want to work on. We contribute to the printing efforts a bit and we see it is working. Our meeting was nearly shut down with Covid happening and we went online, now we are a zoom hybrid meeting. If someone wants to show up it is on the NA Thailand website. We have free literature on our website. We are not affiliated with NAWS. The online meeting is going very well and a few friends from the US join, the European time schedule makes it in the middle of the night. We have a variety of visitors from Australia, Thailand and US. We have been through the Grey Book, IWHW from 85. The consensus of the group is that we don't want to join a structure, we want to be autonomous. Its not explicitly free literature but it is free literature. That is what we regard as the most important thing to keep the spirit of NA. We are doing PI. We had the first convention in Thailand. About 60 addicts from Thailand came. There was no bad discussion about NAWS or the traditions because we aren't really there yet. They aren't interested. They just want to get clean and stay clean.

Bill- Are you in Germany right now Olaf?

Olaf-Yes I am

Bill-Are you aware of what is going on with the Baby Blue in Germany right now?

Olaf-We are apart of the German Baby Blue movement. We printed out about 2,000 Baby Blues. There is an online meeting in Germany that isn't very well attended. We might come to the EFSC.

www.na-samui.org

Arash from Iran shares what he has been up to- This is the first time I have attended a service meeting that is different from those that I have attended before. What happened here in Iran is very very serious. We have over 700,000 recovering addicts. We translated literature in our groups and the WSO office that is located here in Iran. Our predecessors trained us that we must have all of those pieces of literature in our meetings and if we are to celebrate our clean time we have to buy the key tags and coins from the Literature office. We have 30 area service committees and one region. If we have a problem with anything, like the distribution of the literature and the buying of the coins they have no solutions for us. We didn't know about the 4th and 9th. We finally got the message and we have a meeting with Bill A every Monday so we can gather information. I arranged a meeting with some other people and we can meet within the next month and we can bring the information to the region. They separated us to other smaller regions. That is why I am trying to teach other members about the original 4th and 9th traditions.

Bill-Do you want to talk to us and set up a webpage with Nahelp.ir so we can help you.

Arash-Yes, you can help me.

Bill-Hermen needs to help, he is the webmaster and he can help you get in with the whole nahelp system.

Arash-Sure we will be in contact.

Break

Tariq-I am from the seed planters group. I am here to observe and see how things are going.

Eric-We have two more reports to do before lunch. Hermen can you do the webreport for us?

****Hermen's Web Report is attached to the end of these minutes****

****New/Old NA Way Magazine Report is attached at then end of these minutes****

Bill-We keep collecting articles from addicts and on Radio Free NA and we are getting another magazine together called "As We Grow." It will have reports on how the groups are doing, how they are growing and pictures of PI efforts and literature racks.

Ken-At what point does the artwork come into the process?

Bill-Hermen gathers the artwork from addicts and artwork submitted on Radio Free and he saves it. Then it will be placed in where it needs to be placed in.

Hermen-It's always nice when people send in specific artwork for the articles they send. They can also just make artwork and just send it. We encourage people to keep making artwork and submitting it.

Lunch Break

Eric-We are going to get started

Serenity Prayer

OLD BUSINESS

Eric-Please raise your hand if you are representing a group (below is the GSR representing each groups conscience)

Recovery First-Bill A

Historical Perspective-Ray

GWG-Daniel H

TWIO-Matte B.

Most Perfect Vehicle-Matt F.

A Different Look-Sean C

Rabbit Meeting-Kathy F.

Never alone, never again again-Ken D

A Way Out-Hermen

Hengelo-Matthias

Finally Free-Linda

2021-A

Most Perfect Vehicle Group

Revise the Meeting List - Adding whether a Group is a Closed meeting or Open Meeting, and Verifies attendance papers or not.

Intent: To strengthen the meeting list and make it more simple to understand whether or not a group is open to the public, if children are welcome, and if someone who needs a verification paper signed is able to get a signature.

Group Contact: Matt F. (856)803-8857

Yes: 4

No: 5

Abstain: 0

Present Not Voting: 2

Did not pass, only 44% approval

2021-B

Most Perfect Vehicle Group

Revise the meeting list- List states in alphabetical order followed by the days of the week and time

Intent: To make the meeting list more organized.

Group Contact: Matt F. (856)803-8857

Yes: 9

No: 1

Abstain: 0

Present Not Voting: 1

Did not pass, only 90% approval

1st year motions need 100% to pass

2021-C

Most Perfect Vehicle Group

To place Clean time requirements on positions to serve at the FSC.

Intent: To clarify that total abstinence is being free from all mind altering mood changing chemicals (including drugs to treat the symptoms of the disease of addiction:

Antidepressants, Psychotropics, MAT, & DRT) and we need to be totally abstinent to serve. Placing requirements such as 1 year, 2 years etc to be sure that the trusted servant has the program experience necessary for the position.

Group Contact: Matt F. (856)803-8857

Yes: 3

No: 5

Abstain: 2

Present Not Voting: 1

Did not pass, only 30% approval

2021-D

No Matter What Group, Hengelo NL

Move domain name www.anonymifoundation.org + web page and domain name www.nahelp.org to a new Hosting Company and build it with WordPress.

Intent:

- More functionalities in building the webpage
- Cheaper hosting
- Improving accountability
- More secure

Group Contact: Remon H. +31(0)642091629

* An attachment is included on page 14 with more details about the motion.

Yes: 9

No: 0

Abstain:0

Present Not Voting: 2

Passed with 100%

2021-E

The Rabbit Meeting

To have line numbers and page numbers on every piece of review and input literature.”

Intent: “To keep our review and input literature consistent, and to make it easier for input to be understood when submitted.” Group Contact: Bill C. (610)809-9771

Yes: 4

No: 2

Abstain: 3

Present Not Voting: 2

Did not pass, only 44% approval

1st year motions need to be 100%

2021-F

The Rabbit Meeting

To have the name of the group added to the review and input literature.”

Intent:“ To make available the group name that has written a piece of literature. The group can be asked questions during the input and review process”

Group Contact: Bill C. (610)809-9771

Yes: 3

No: 4

Abstain: 2

Present not voting: 2

Did not pass, only 33.3% approval

1st year motions must have 100%

Motions being brought back to The FSC 2021

Motion 2019A

(This is a substitute motion replacing the original motion. At the Conference the Groups will have to decide whether it will be treated as a first year motion or not. The original motion was replaced after input and suggested changes.)

Never Alone, Never Again Group of Texas Group

Motion for ASIS to maintain a stock pile of \$5000 worth of literature and phone number where Groups can order literature. For this to happen ASIS would have to rent storage space and assign a trusted servant to receive and fulfill the orders. The trusted

servant assigned would need to be given access to our current printing company. This could evolve into a service center as we grow. Passing this motion in no way precludes the inventory of literature to growing beyond the \$5000 amount.

Intent: To function more as a formal service center

*This will be considered a second year motion when it comes back

Contact: Travis (828) 734 -1877

Yes: 2

No: 7

Abstain: 0

Present not voting: 2

Did not pass, only 22.2% approval

2nd year motions must have 80% to pass

2019 H

GSRs, ASRs, RSRs, or any other Representative empowered by a Group to bring its conscience may not submit reasons for votes unless the Group has instructed them to do so, even if they have knowledge of such. This motion failed with 78.6% approval from Groups. This motion can be brought back if a Group chooses to bring it back. The Group that made this motion has become a meeting. So it would have to be picked up by a different Group if it does not pass in 2021.

Contact: Chubs (775)990-3509

*This will be considered a second year motion when it comes back

Yes: 2

No: 3

Abstain: 3

Present not voting: 3

Did not pass, only 25% approval

Motion will not come back and no group has picked it up

2020 A

A Different Look Group

The Groups of the FSC approve the IP “A view of NA Groups
Conscience”

Motion number 2020 A, Intent number 1: To provide in information as a blueprint
for understanding Group Conscience, establishing an atmosphere of recovery to
protect the integrity of the NA message. Motion number 2020 A, Intent number 2: To copyright this IP.

Motioning Group Contact: Alan F. – Phone (215) 499-0864

*The IP is included in this magazine at page 10

Yes: 8

No: 1

Abstain: 0

Present not voting: 2

Motion Passes with 88.9%

2020 B

A Different Look Group

The Groups of the FSC approve the IP “Total Abstinence”.

Intent number 1: To define what being clean is in NA.

Intent number 2: To copyright protect this IP.

Motioning Group Contact: Alan F. – Phone (215) 499-0864

*The IP is included in this magazine at page 6

Yes: 6

No: 2

Abstain: 1

Present Not Voting: 2

Did not pass, only 66.7% approval

Eric-Moving on to discussing why groups voted that way and Open Forum.

Does anyone have any input for 2021-A

Daniel- What is the difference between this forum and the next forum.

Eric-This is if your group told you to bring any reason for the way you voted.

Daniel-and what about the next one?

Eric-That is open discussion.

Does anyone have anything your group sent for you to discuss on 2021-A

Bill-Our group has no problem asking whether there is an open or a closed meeting. We don't ask about whether they sign papers. We would take ourselves off that meeting list. It is no one's business or not whether a group signs papers or not. We don't want groups to think we are going to exclude them. We agree that every group should say whether they are open or closed meetings.

Daniel H- If we were to require this of the groups that is a form of dictation not service.

Bill A- I stated open or close, I believe all meetings are open or closed. They should say if they are open discussion, lit study, I have no problem with that but if you say we are dictating I would like to know how.

Daniel-The motion was telling them that they should do something and that would be dictating.

Bill A-I shouldn't get to know whether your group is an open or a closed meeting.

Matte-Our meeting says what book we use or about verification papers. Asking the groups to do that is one thing, it just seemed like it was across the board.

Eric-Anymore input regarding this motion.

Next is input for 2021-B

Daniel-Our group came to the conclusion that this should be something that could be done with out a motion.

Matt- We travelled around one year trying to use this meeting list and it was a nightmare. There were plenty of meetings but we couldn't find them. We had attempted to put something together last year and it got lost. Our own homegroup put a meeting list together for ourselves and addicts that come to our meetings.

Alan-I would prefer closed meetings, rarely will I go to an open meeting and I would prefer if the information was published so I could find out. I am not going to tell the group to do that but that would help me if I show up. I prefer it but its their choice.

Matt-Why would the group who said they were concerned say No instead of saying present not voting.

Daniel-Well the group said that it shouldn't have even been on the floor as a motion.

Kathy-I was in service on an area level and a regional level and in my experience, we say the groups can do it I see that it doesn't always happen that way. If I go to a meeting and I want to go to a closed meeting, and I go to both but I don't go to special interest meetings because they are disease disguised as recovery, I just want to know where your group meets give good directions and it would be good to know if people are signing stuff anyway, isn't that surveillance anyway. I know its not something we have discussed. Just my experience as a meeting list chair, it used to be hard to even get the format of a meeting from people. Its not as easy as the execution of it.

Ken-The person who does this has a lot of leeway. My suggestion to Matt is to get with the person and they might just go ahead and want to put it on there. There doesn't need to be a motion to have that done.

Alan-2021 B. I was also meeting list chair for this structure and the other structure years ago. The meeting list was small and it was fine having it by the day but as it is getting bigger its harder. It was easy

to have it all in one place if they were sorted by location first rather than sorted by days of the week first. It is easier that way when it is a bigger list.

Kathy-Sometimes when you make motions to raise consciousness and awareness.

Matte-I am looking at an older meeting list and it is organized by states and days of the week.

Alan-This has been up to the discretion of the person that has been doing the meeting list.

Bill-Our group voted yes because how big the list is getting the meeting list should be separated by countries and states.

Sean-I think we need both, its not just in the US anymore our meeting list needs to be sorted by Countries and States.

Matt- Just to clear things up, I see how the group has conscience this out, we weren't trying to not include any of these motions. I think we just missed typing that.

Eric-2021 D did anyone have any input regarding that?

No input on that

Eric-2021 C because we skipped that.

Bill-We abstain. Need more clarification on what the clean time requirements would be for each position. Also, would it have flexibility if you had known one who wanted the position and some with less clean time wanted to serve however did not meet the clean time requirements we would waive those clean time requirements to allow them to serve.

Ken-We felt like x amount of time clean and the experience for people with clean time in the program. I think we aren't going to elect someone with a week or two weeks clean. I don't think we need this. I don't think we need to set a rigid clean time requirement.

Bill-Setting a policy there needs to be flexibility. We don't have the clean time requirements and it will take time to set them up.

Daniel-The GWG had multiple different reasons for why they would vote no. Our group thinks the motion was too vague.

Sean-I haven't seen it here yet because I haven't seen a policy. I have seen too many times where people didn't have the requirements nor the help to learn how to do. We have to be careful just throwing people into service. We have to be careful when we waive clean time. It is better to leave the position open rather than to fill it with someone who doesn't meet the requirements

Bill-How are we supposed to do that? How are we going to function without a secretary or a chair person? I was given a position because I had a checkbook and a job.

Sean-Right I just wanted them to be aware of that. I am not opposed to that but there is more than one side.

Matt- When we look at the whole clean time thing but how about willingness? How many times have we seen someone say they are willing and they don't show up again?

Eric-2021 D had passed so there is probably no input

2021-E Do we have any input from groups regarding that motion

Bill- 1-E Abstain It is a good ideal however would it force a group to have to line number everything they write to be submitted as input and review material. We have as a few members going back through some of the input and review material line number Input and review I.P

For the groups to put their writings online should we be making them put line numbers on their writing or we won't submit

Ken-Whoever's sponsoring the conference they should do it, they should be putting the line numbers. It should be a matter of choice.

Bill-Here's what we have done. We have put it out on PDFs it is easier in Word. Once it is in PDF form it has to be retyped. Our group does everything in Word because it is easier to type in. There should be line numbers and double spaced for input and review. But to mandate groups to have to do that is that where we want to go with that? It is a discussion that needs to happen yes.

Daniel-The GWG supports the autonomy of each group, in case there was any mandate, but because of autonomy each group should be able to put any literature they please.

Matte-Everything our group discussed was already said, we are more concerned about the mandated thing but then who is going to do that?

Bill- We are having issues with our groups getting input and review. We come up with these materials and groups are putting them on their tables but we are having trouble getting input and review. There are some simple solutions here.

Eric-2021 F any input regarding that?

Alan-I worked with Bill C on input and review for the magazine. It was input from a European Group and we could not understand some of the English that was written. It didn't make sense grammatically and we had to leave it alone, if we had the name of the group maybe could contact them and figure out what it was. The thing with having the group name on there, the lines of communication can stay open.

Bill-1-F No Input feel it does not allow the Groups Autonomy to let go of the material they worked it would force them to take credit for the materials, We feel it also takes away anonymity of the Group . We feel it should be up to the Group if they want their name attached to the Piece pf literature. We understand the intent

If our group is totally done with a piece of literature we want our names off of it and once we let it go we want our names off it because it is for the fellowship.

Alan-My intent is not to have the name on there permanently it is to have on there for the input and review process to be able to contact.

Matt F.-There was like 6 or 7 pieces of literature that were out there, addicts that have passed on that have inputted several documents, it is hard to put a name or a face to documents but we also have

literature conference then we would have to take a surveillance document on who came and their contact info. If we keep it simple, it is going to be simple to understand.

Sean-It is easy to say write things simple and keep things simple. But when things are being translated and its in a different language there isn't words that relate. So it is easy to say keep it simple but the intent here wasn't to take credit or give credit, it was to make sure that the original group that wrote it that we don't want them changed to things the group didn't really want to say. In the end it should all be anonymous but it is helpful to have as close to the source for verification as possible.

Matte-I was just thinking, there are ways to get into contact with groups who are writing these things. When we discussed as a group if something doesn't make sense then it just doesn't make sense.

Eric-Any more input?

2019-A

Alan-I had premonitions of us turning into NAWS with this motion. We don't want to have an office because instead of having a fellowship with an office we are an office with a fellowship

Ken-For many many years it was functional in Jimmy's house. It is hard to carry a motion you don't really agree with. At this point groups should do everything they can but the thinking is it should really be in the hands of the group. I don't know if we are there yet but we aren't there yet but it isn't my motion.

Sean-We are against the whole service center at this time.

Bill-This motion is telling you that we need to give over our money and our printer. They should never know where our printer is at and there have been people that have been trying to do that. We already have over 5000 worth of literature, we could run into problems giving up printer

Ken: Decide this and then work out the details. I don't think we're ready for this yet. Its not time for this yet

Daniel- is there a need for a more functional service center>?

(Question asked of Ken)

Ken reply: if we were gonna be a service structure then we should function as a real service center. The prices were changes

Daniel-To clarify we have already tried a drop shipment?

Bill-We already tried that and we handled the money and we never saw the money and then people got the account number and messed it up. You are talking about new positions, the prices of the books, detailing all that out.

Bryan-Was that intentional for them to sabotage?

Bill-Yes it was. I am not saying that this can't be done but it would take two years to get that done. Here is the problem, we can't talk to Travis and he doesn't talk to us when we call.

Ken- I am relying on Travis and things get lost in translations.

Bill-It won't be resolved until we can get in contact with Travis.

Bryan- I don't know if you all know this but Office Depot has a code called a non-profit code that you can use to get IPs for 10 cents a piece.

Sean-Our main concern was the beginning of a centralization of service. What's right for the east coast might not be right for the Netherlands and what's right for them might not be right for the West coast. That doesn't mean we can't help each other out. Centralizing our services will make it really easy to be taken over. Another group shouldn't be able to get another groups printer. They should find their own or ask for help.

Matt-I think there are a lot of concerns that come with this. Would it not be a special worker to have someone have to be running this, not a trusted servant. They would need our printing company? We have never even had a printing company at ASIS as far as I know. It was like the dog tag issue, we knew we had to guard this company as individuals and groups. The problem that happened we had talked to other members and putting the symbol on it was going to cause problems and it did. If we had stuck it between our group and that other group at the time no one would have gotten the company but someone put a website up.

Eric-We have one more motion to go over before we take a break

The 2019 H there is no group to talk to

The next motion is 2020 B what input

Daniel-The grateful wake up abstained on the grounds that there were many significant concerns that affected the group itself that had nothing to do with motion itself.

Matthias-In the beginning it stated medicine a couple times and we feel like it should be changed to "Mood Changing and Mind Altering Medicine"

Erik-This motion the groups voted no and it was put down as present not voting

(I changed the voting in the minutes to no from present not voting for 2020 B)

Break

Eric-This is open forum. Any concerns, any suggestions. Does anyone have anything they would like to talk about

Erik F.-Is there a microphone anywhere in the room?

Bill-The autonomy statement you sign it, you get it notarized and you send it certified to the Anonymi Foundation, the Attorney General in Sacramento CA, and the WSO and a copy for yourself. This tells the NAWS that they don't make decisions for your group. This sets your group free from them and their FIPT that we don't abide by, it doesn't speak for us. If you need to reword it for your group we can go over it and make changes.

Cayne-Are they going to send you any documentation back

Bill- They are going to have sign a slip to receive it but they will not send you anything back

Eric-We received a letter back from the attorney general, and a signed slip that they received it with WSO signature on it.

Has everyone online given their information to Bill? If everyone online can put their information in the chat so we have it.

Is there anyway as a service structure that we can give you support or any groups anywhere that they need to discuss.

Hermen-Since the motion for the webpage got passed I can start building it. First I need to buy the web page account and contact the current one and make sure we can bring everything over without losing it.

I can buy the domain name and keep the same name and build the web page. I can relink the old NA page to the new page so people who go to the old page will be directed to the new page.

(Hermen proceeds to show us the account information for the new webpage set up)

Discussed getting instructions on the Autonomy Statement and how to go about it. And also maybe having a link on the Webpage to the instructions to complete and mail the Autonomy Statement.

Eric-Do we have any questions on the meeting list or for Hermen.

Bill-It is still staying the same, the way it has been practiced.

Eric-Can you show us the meetings the way they are set up on the website

(Hermen shows how the meetings are set up)

Hermen-What happens if I die tomorrow and no one else has access to the webpage.

Bill-We need to talk about it in open forum tomorrow and get a plan together, maybe write up the information and have particular people who have the information.

Closed with the Third Step Prayer

Sunday 6/27/2021

Ray- Announcements: Cleaning, please pitch in.

Eric- Let's Open

****Serenity Prayer****

Bill- Treasurer's report. The price is going up for next year. A lot of people gave extra which helped us because we would have been in the hole at this point.

Eric- The money left over will go towards paying next year right?

Bill-Yes it goes to next year.

Alyssa- Read Paul H Group Report
Read the Introductions for Completing and Submitting the Resolution Statement.

Alyssa- I don't know if we think that is good, or if anything needs to be changed.

Erik-Would all this be the same for everyone, other countries?

Bill-Yes you need to figure out how to Certify the Mail so you can get signatures and we can put a note that you ask your countries how you do something like certified mail.

Mickey-What about if they sent all the copies to the Anonymi Agent and the Agent did a certified mailing for them?

Bill-Well, they could if they wanted to, they would need to put a cover letter probably.

Matt-How does the Attorney General file that? Would they know what it is or how to file that, or would they think it was trash?

Bill-They would have to file it, they would have to.

Mickey-Maybe the Anonymi Foundation Agent should write up a document and send it to the Attorney General that they will start receiving a bunch of documents from all over and what it is.

Bill-Let's change it to add a note for groups to have the option to have the Anonymi Agent send the notarized copies certified mail for them. Send it to my home address. I will write a cover letter to the Attorney General to go with them.

Bill-Did you read all that Erik and Hermen

Hermen- Yes we read it

Erik-Yes we read it.

Matte-So the notarized copy that we keep for ourselves it doesn't have to be in an envelope sealed?

Bill- No but it has to be notarized.

Eric-We need to do Proposals for next year. I am going to read these proposals as they are written.

Historical Perspective Group

2021 A. To Elect a Co-Literature Coordinator to assist the Literature Coordinator

Intent: That it is too much for one person to coordinate the FLC and it also would put a person in position to learn the responsibility and it would allow rotating of service

2021 B. To Elect a secretary and co - secretary for the FLC.

Intent: Their responsibility would be to take minutes at the Literature conferences. They would get the information of the work done at the conferences submitted to the Literature coordinator to get that information out to the groups for further review and input by the NA Home Groups. It would make the Conferences run more smoothly

Contact is Ray D. +1 (610) 428-9923

Most Perfect Vehicle Group

2021 C To approve the IP "Why We Don't Verify Attendance Documents"

Intent 1: To clarify why we don't endorse or affiliate with government agencies or treatment centers and how verifying these documents can affect other groups or NA as a whole

Intent 2: To copyright protect this IP Footnote: We have approved this IP within our homegroup in 2019 and utilize it at our meetings. This IP has been out for input and review since 2016 and has not had any input since 2018

Contact is Matt F. 856-803-8857

Motion 2021 D from MVP Group was pulled back because of the following conversation

Bill- You don't need a proposal to remove the IP all you have to do is ask the webmaster. It was your IP

Alyssa-Hermen please pull the IP Cultivating and atmosphere of recovery from the website.

Eric-Any questions about the proposals? Lets give a little more information on this process.

Bill-Let me say that there needs to be communication with the groups with any questions on proposals. They have until the end of December. We need to be communicating about questions.

Matt-For the things that were voted on this year, with all the input we are allowed to change the motion

Eric-As long as you don't take it too far

Bill-You can reword it, you can take the input or you can leave it the way it was and it can fail again.

Ken-Travis' motion if it isn't reworded will keep failing then?

Bill-We don't throw away motions so it will keep coming back.

Cayne- Is there a way to get in touch so he can change them

Bill-I am going to contact Travis and talk with him about this but he has to answer the phone.

Eric-We need to talk about elections. We just need a co-secretary right?

Alyssa-But we also need a co-chair?

Bill-Well that's what we have to talk about, do we want to leave it the same or do we want to vote in a co-chair we have to talk about that. Its been a hard year with covid, and doing it on zoom is that going to work?

Mickey-I feel like we have done this hybrid thing and I think we shouldn't just shut it down, it is allowing others to come from all over the world, I don't think we should limit that. And even having members from Utah and California who don't want to travel 3000.

Bill-The groups have to discuss this. It has to go back to the groups, and they have to decide.

Cayne-Maybe if people want to participate on zoom they can pay a pre registration?

Mickey-yes that is a possibility.

Alyssa-So would a proposal need to be made?

Bill- Yes the groups need to make a motion for that.

Ken- So to clarify: to continue with the hybrid conference we would need a motion from a group to continue this as a hybrid meeting.

Eric: I'm trying to do my best, personally I would always come over. If you have 100 groups and an open forum how would that go? What if 100 or 150 groups show up?

Bill: if you have a 2 hour open forum and 200 people on zoom how would you do that?

Mickey: It's a shit show... if we did this as a hybrid conference, we would have to change the timing here, to accommodate the time differences over seas.

Bill: that would kill our Friday night, and it limits ourselves here

Mickey: If we're trying to accommodate the European fellowship we need to make sacrifices

Hermen: for me personally this is a great tool when you have no other way. It would be easy to just stay at home and log in. What kind of atmosphere would that create. It's a totally different thing. It would be great to give everybody the opportunity, but it would change everything.

Sean: the past 2 years out of necessity, it was good to use this. It's a nice tool and it helps for real with people that can't get here. Its better than not being here but they can't be in the room. I really don't think we go backwards. We talk about this years ago and now we are doing it.

Alan- I echo Sean's sentiments as well.

Bill-No matter what my input is the groups have to talk about this. It's been a 2 conference experience. It is difficult at this point for me as the agent because I am communicating with chair and Co-chair, and we still haven't defined the responsibilities of Chair and Co-chair and they have been running it off past principle of how we did it. It's been a rough 2 conference cycle for us. I think the groups need to really be thinking this through and how we move forward. Maybe having someone come from Utah that carries 2 consciences from Washington State. Mickey is talking about using the technology and Sean is saying that we need to keep the atmosphere.

Matt-As far as I know the Co-secretary position, Linda is willing to do that. And there is a Literature Coordinator position open and I would like to nominate Billy because he is only acting as.

Bill-Are you opening the floor for nominations?

Matt-Well I thought that we were going there next, but what I am saying is last year was really rushed and I think it really needs to be talked about

Bill-We need to get the groups to put together what these positions do. And I will input my experience but we need to do that.

Olaf-So you were talking about how to making it accessible for other times, you need to take the microphone and move it from person to person. I am willing to stay up but if I can't understand what is the point. Everything else is just a waste of time.

Mickey-What time is it in your zone?

Olaf- it is 5 in the afternoon.

Matt-I see that we have come a pretty far way, there is a lot of equipment this is trial and error type stuff. I think we can make it a lot better but it has come a far way. Testing different equipment.

Bill-I will look for a mic system. This is the first time we have used mics here and if we proceed with this we will make sure we have good audio.

Eric-Anything else, are we going to go on to elections

Bill-Open the floor for Elections

Alyssa-I nominate Linda for Co-secretary

Bill-How much clean time do you have?

Linda-I will have 5 years on July 7th and I am also secretary of my homegroup

Eric-Any other nominations

Bill-Move to close the nomination

Eric-Congratulations Linda is our Co-Secretary

Matt-I would like to nominate Bill A for Literature Coordinator

Bill-I Would like to continue acting as Literature Coordinator.

Alyssa-So you aren't taking the nomination?

Bill-I would like to continue Acting as Literature Coordinator

Eric-Any questions? Any other nomination

Alyssa-Move to close the nominations

Eric-nominations closed.

Billy will continue to act as literature coordinator.

Erik-I haven't attended a conference in 2 years so I don't have the experience as a co-chair yet. I don't know how you think about that.

Bill-Would you feel better as a co-chair or taking over the Chair position

Erik-I am not sure, I am willing to do it but I am not sure if it is the right thing to do.

Ken-If all involved are willing, we continue as we are as Eric as chair and Erik as co-chair. And then maybe next year the Dutch can attend. I am sure our Eric would like to get out of the Chair position. I think we should keep things as they are.

Bill-So we have a proposal then?

Cayne-How do you feel?

Eric-I really don't want to, I want to be just another member. I am willing. I am willing to go with the proposal?

Erik- Yes

Eric D. will stay chair and Erik F. Will remain co-chair for next year.

Bill- Next year we need to be prepared as groups to get into rotation of service. This is our 16th conference. I chaired it for 12 years. We have to start looking at this and developing this conference. Where it becomes a stable conference. The groups need to come back with proposals.

Cayne-I am looking to our homegroup registering. We are going to have a group conscience. If the group approves to register can we immediately get involved?

Ken-You are members as soon as you register

Bill- Register on the website.

Matt-Thank you to everyone for stepping up and being in service. I've seen people come and visit this conference and never come back. So thank you for those stepping up to be in service.

Charlee-Thank you I had really great time.

Cayne-Thank you as a newcomer I had a really great time and I am looking forward to next year

Eric-We have flyers for next year if anyone needs them. This is for next years conference. The cost went up \$10. Hope to see everyone here. The events going are online at nahelp.org. We have 2 FLC's coming up. One in NJ and one Ohio. EFSC is happening in September

Erik-September 16th-19th EFSC there are people attending from the US. It is hosted by the Netherlands for the 6th year. We share our experience with each other. New groups are being founded and they show up and they share their experience.

Alyssa-We have the traditionalist Gathering on July 10th at Fort Mott State park in Pennsville NJ. We need people to bring things, like food and cups and plates etc.

Conference closed with Prayer

Literature Coordinators Report 2020-2021

We held one literature conference in NJ last Labor Day

We worked on the Grey Book Reflections we got some good work done there. Worked on about 30 pages

We inputted and reviewed Personal Responsibility Booklet

We inputted and reviewed one other I.P We held a successful Conference

FLC Financial Reports Day to Day Report

FLC 1 Opening Account September 4,2020

Date 9/04/2020

25 Registered \$125.00 per person

\$3,125

Donation \$0,075

Total \$ 3,200

Expenses

Paid Facility \$ 2,000

Insurance \$ 188

Supplies/Food \$ 248

\$ 111.28

\$ 44.06

\$ 138.84

Total Expense \$ 2730.18

Income \$ 3200.00

Expenses \$ 2730.18

Total in account \$ 469.82

Beginning Balance 09/05/2020

\$ 469.82

Donations:

\$120.00

H.P. Group \$100.00

\$ 40.00

\$ 20.30

Total + \$ 750.12

Expense Food

\$120.00

\$ 49.45

Total After Expenses \$ 580.67

09/06/2020 10 PM

Starting account Balance

Expenses \$ 580.67

Food \$100.00

Food \$ 26.94

Food \$ 94.21

Total Account Balance

\$359.52

Donations \$40.00

Donations \$200.00

Donations \$ 1.00

Total Balance \$ 600.52

Balance 9/07/2020

	\$600.52
Expensive Food	\$ 40.00
Donation	\$ 20.00
Total Balance	\$ 580.52
Closing Total	\$ 580.52

Next years FLC 3 will be held in NJ Labor Day weekend September 3rd through 6th 2021

Flyer in in the Magazine and on the webpage www.nahelp.org

We planned another FLC 2 to Held in Ohio which got cancelled because of the Virus

We have gotten a new date

November 19th -22nd 2021 in Findley Ohio

Flyer is in our magazine and web-page www.nahelp.org

FLC 1 & 2 Update financial Report

Our starting Balance in the FLC accounts is

Closing Total \$ 580.52

Payed out FLC Ohio Deposit \$500.00

.

Payed Out FLC NJ \$500.00

Total \$-419.48

12/14/2020

Updated Report financial report 12/16/2020

Opening account: \$-419.48

Receive 3 Registration 12/16/2020

\$+375.00

Total \$-\$044.48

12/23/2020

Opening Account \$-44.48

Receive 1 Registration \$125.00

Total Balance	\$ 83.48
---------------	----------

01/22/2021

Opening account	\$ 83.48
-----------------	----------

1/22/2021

Receive 1 Registration	\$125.00
------------------------	----------

Receive 1 Registration	\$125.00
------------------------	----------

Receive 1 Registration	\$125.00
------------------------	----------

Total	01/22/2021	\$ 458.48
-------	------------	-----------

01/25.2021

Opening Account

01/25/2021

	\$ 458.48
--	-----------

Receive 1 Registration	\$125.00
------------------------	----------

Receive 1 Registration	\$125.00
------------------------	----------

Total	\$708.48
-------	----------

01/27/2021

Opening Account:

Total \$708.48

Receive 1 Registration \$125.00

Receive 1 Registration \$125.00

One Donation Received \$ 55.00

01/27/2021

Total Closing Balance \$1013.48

Update Financial Report FLC 2 Ohio

02/10/2021

Total Opening Balance \$1013.48

Receive 1 Registration \$ 125.00

Receive 1 Registration \$ 125.00

2/10/2021

Total Closing Balance \$1263.48

In Loving Service

Bill Allen

Literature Coordinator

Matrixmatclub@yahoo.com

484-951-3305

FLC 2 Ohio March 18-21- 2021

	Name	Paid	Email Address
1)	Eric	\$125.00	ericenvisions@hotmail.com
2)	Matthew	\$125.00	matteblair85@gmail.com
3)	Tyler	\$125.00	tyler89vision@gmail.com
4)	Newcomer	\$125.00	
5)	Newcomer	\$125.00	
6)	Brian	\$125.00	
7)	Bill	\$125.00	Matrimxatclub@yahoo.com
8)	Newcomer	\$125.00	
9)	Matt	\$125.00	mattfazz12@gmail.com

- | | | | |
|-----|-------|----------|----------------------------|
| 10) | Pete | \$125.00 | petebridgeman@hotmail.com |
| 11) | Kathy | \$125.00 | kathybridgeman@hotmail.com |
| 12) | Ken | \$125.00 | User_won@outlook.com |
| 13) | Megan | \$125.00 | megiiireland@gmail.com |
| 14) | YAYA | | |

FSC 2021

Registration	Paid	Email	Phone Number	State/Country
--------------	------	-------	--------------	---------------

Bill A	105.00	Matrimxatclub@ayhoo.com	484-951-3305	PA
Eric D	105.00	ericenvisions@hotmail.com	402-640-2471	NE
Daniel H	105.00	Sweetd063@hotmail.com	401-860-6721	NE
Charlee H	105.00	Sweetd063@hotmail.com	401-860-6762	NE
Newcomer	105.00			PA
Matt F.	105.00	Mattfazz12@gmail.com	856-803-8857	NJ
Alyssa T	105.00	alyssamarrietanner@gmail.com	856-579-9262	NJ
Matt B	105.00	matteblair85@gmail.com	419-379-4659	OH
Megan K	105.00	megiiireland@gmail.com	419-506-0380	OH
Haley G	105.00		419-619-2936	OH
Shawn	105.00	Shawnc7489@gamil.com	215-300- 9764	PA
Ray D.	105.00	Raylovmusic@yahoo.com	610-428-9923	PA

FSC 2021

Registration	Paid	Email	Phone Number	State/Country
--------------	------	-------	--------------	---------------

Kenny	105.00	User-won@outlook.com	570-594-1346	PA
Phillis	105.00	Momswing@comcast.net	267-809-6219	PA
Mike K.	105.00	mike@kingsleyllc.com	803-470-2701	SC
Pat B	105.00	paiterpat@gmail.com	803-318-0249	SC
Sheridan	105.00	Sheridian.gideon@gmail.com	803-486-9678	SC
Bill M	400.00	bill@wildbill.guru	907-374-6641	AK
Cayne T	105.00	cagertage51@gamil.com	484-542-9058	PA
Ken	105.00	Kend9901@ayhoo.com	954-756-3721	FL
YaYa	105.00	yprdeoro@aol.com	347-844-5194	PA
	105.00			PA
Brian H	105.00	b.helphinstine@yahoo.com	606-584-9023	KY
Micky R	300.00		609-476-3295	NJ
			609-705-9393	

Micky Package

Newcomer

Newcomer	114.41	DOANTION Netherlands		
----------	--------	----------------------	--	--

Greg S	105.00	Nyyankee@yahoo.com	316-430-7305	NY
Christian	105.00	safetychristine@gmail.com	315-430-0596	NY
Alan	105.00	ajfink12@gmail.com	215-499-0864	PA
Kathy	105.00	Kathyd1213@gamil.com	215-806-5208	PA

Donation + 20.00

Total + 3289.41

.

Rent Owed - 1700.00

Food -1318.38

Total + 271.03

6/26/2021

Food -106.00

Registration +210.00

Total +375.03

Donation + 20.00

Donation + 169.36

Food - 243.00

06/27/2021

Total +321.39

Donation + 5.72

Danation + 10.00

Closing Balance + 337.11

A Different Look Group

Paid for Copy Right 85.00

.

Web Report

Dear Groups and N.A. members,

As the webservant for the F.S.C. i have did my best this year to maintain the webpage www.nahelp.nl

This means i regularly updated the page with with literature that has been send in by the Groups and The New/Old NA Way Magazine.

A change that has been made is that there are now several pages with literature that is open for Review & Input. I have added a Swedish, Russian and Dutch page.

Next to the regular literature page and the Review & Input literature page with English/American literature.

With help of others we also created a E-mail/Contactlist based on all the meetings that are on the meetinglist as found on the webpage. This is still being updated whenever new information gets found.

Please contact the right Group and Meeting information to nahelp.org@gmail.com

I would also like to thank all the Groups and Members for donating. In this report i have added overviews of the 2020 and 2021 in- and outgoing funds, they are up to date the moment i am typing this.

At this moment we are paying monthly for the webpagebuilder GoDaddy offers, and yearly for the 2 domain name registrations nahelp.org & anonymifoundation.org.

The webpage is actually built on the anonymifoundation.org domainname and nahelp.org links to this page.

The meetinglist has been updated as well. If there is any incorrect information on the list, or contactinformation missing, please inform us so we can update the list.

It saddens me that we cannot be there in physical form to experience a great weekend together this year. I wish you all a great weekend.

Huggs

Webservant F.S.C.

Hermen T.

nahelp.org@gmail.com

06/17/2021

New Old NA Way Magazine Report FSC 2021

Since the beginning of July last year we have put out 8 magazines written by addicts, for addicts in open participation. That makes a total of 41 Volumes now. In the last months of 2020 we were able to put out a magazine every month because there was enough input to do so. In January we published the CAR Edition of the Magazine and included the Conference Agenda Report to make it an extra large magazine.

Again we have been collecting articles from a lot of different states and countries from all over the world. It was exciting to have new Groups and members start sharing input to let the Fellowship know what they have been working on. Any member can input and is free to express their creative Freedom. We have had members write Group Reports, Poems, Personal Stories, Experiences at conferences and we also used some old historical articles from the old NA Way Magazine. All input will be included so the more that is sent in, the more frequently a Magazine will be put out.

To make the Magazines look nice and colorful we also use Artwork that made by addicts, for addicts. We have had some great input by members and would like to encourage people to showcase their creative skills in this area because the artwork makes the magazine look better.

All Articles are collected by our Literature Coordinator from the online message board called RadioFreeNA as well as via the NAHELP e-mail: nahelp.org@gmail.com. The online files and the print files can be downloaded from the website www.nahelp.org. If there are any events coming up Groups can also send the flyers in so we can add them in the magazine.

We would like to thank everyone involved for making this Magazine available, and we are looking forward to another year of working on the Magazine written by the Fellowship.

In Service,

Hermen T (Editor)

Erik F (Editor)

Bill A (Literature Coordinator)

FELLOWSHIP LITERATURE CONFERENCE

November 18th, 19th, 20th & 21st , 2021



Open Participatory Literature Writing Conference

Literature Written by Addicts for Addicts!

Camp Berry - 11716 County Rd 40 Findlay, OH 45840

-Cost: \$125 per Person

Price includes meals and lodging. There is no registration fee all money goes directly to pay for the facility and food. (Bring Sheets, Pillows, Blankets, Towels and Soap everything else provided)

For More Information: Contact Historical Perspective Group - Literature Coordinator - Bill A (484) 951-3305: or e-mail — matrixmatclub@yahoo.com

Check Out Our Web www.nahelp.org/

Send check to: A.S.I.S. For NA P.O. Box 4404 Allentown, Pa 18105

{Doors Open at 2:00pm on Thursday and Close 2pm on Sunday}

Name: _____ E - Mail: _____

Address: _____ City _____ State: _____

Zip: _____ Phone Number (____) _____

Group Name _____ Register by November 08, 2021

Amount \$125.00 Check NO. _____

-Sponsored by the Historical Perspective Group & The War is Over Group of Narcotics Anonymous.

For more information contact Matte B (419) 379-4659 or Tyler (419) 204-9915

The Groups of Northern Columbiana County Area of Narcotics Anonymous present...

Annual 12 Step Retreat

February, 18, 19&20, 2022

Das **Dutch Village Inn**

150 East State Route 14

Columbiana, Ohio 44408

What to expect: Speakers, Discussion, Coffee,

Real NA Old School Recovery!

Only \$5.00 for the weekend if you pre-register - \$10.00 at the door

NO addict EVER turned away!

Pre-register by e-mailing stepretreat@yahoo.com

Rooms \$94 per night for 2 adults (\$10.00 additional for each adult)

Reserve your room by January 1, 2022 and mention you are with the NA Retreat to get the discounted price - Call 330-482-5050

17th Annual Fellowship Service Conference for N.A.

When: June 24th thru June 26th, 2022

Where: Hamburg, PA

Place. Olivet Mountain Camp 1540 Mountain Ave.

Hamburg, Pa 19526

Cost: \$115.00 per person

Price includes all meals {and lodging if needed}

There is no registration fee all money goes directly to pay for the facility and food
Write checks payable to Historical Perspective Group

For More Information: Contact Historical Perspective Group

(610) 428-9923 Ask for Ray: or e-mail — matrixmatclub@yahoo.com

Check Out Our Web www.nahelp.org/ **Send check to: A.S.I.S. For NA**

P.O. Box 4404 Allentown, Pa 18105 Write checks payable to

Historical Perspective Group of NA (Bring sheets, pillows, Towels and soap
everything else provided)

Name: _____ **E - Mail:** _____

Address: _____ **City** _____ **State:** _____

_____ **Zip:** _____ **Phone Number** (____) _____ - _____

Group Name _____ **Register by June 10, 2022**

Amount \$115.00 **Check NO.** _____

(Adversity does not build character, it Reveals it.) More Will Be Revealed.....





3rd Annual North Eastern Coast
TRADITIONALIST
Gathering 2022

July 16, 2022

454 Fort Mott Rd, Pennsville NJ 08070 [Fort Mott State Pavilion #2]

10:00 am to 7:00pm

Potluck Lunch & Dinner



For More Information Call:
Matt F (856) 803-8857
Bill C (610) 809-9771

Hosted By: The Historical Perspective Group, The Most Perfect
Vehicle Group, The Rabbit Meeting, & A Different Look Group of
Narcotics Anonymous

European Fellowship Service Conference

15th - 18th September 2022



Location:

Groepsaccommodatie Bekerhof
Beekstraat 9, 6013 RV Hunsel
the Netherlands

Price: € 125,- (All-Inclusive)

REGISTER:

WWW.NAHELP.NL

or email to nahelp.nl@gmail.com

Contact: 0031631304649